
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS 
MARCH 5, 2012 

 
 
Minutes of the Northeast Neighbors and Friends meeting held on Monday, March 5, 2012, at 
the East Side Library.  The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Linda Westergaard, 
Chair. 
 
Officer Doua Lor was our first speaker for the evening.  He explained the problem on E. 38th 
and Jefferson regarding the four wheelers.  He also said if we were going on vacation to 
notify our neighbors and also call 283-4811 because of the number of burglaries on the east 
side.   

Zach Young, Planner for MPO, was our next speaker telling us about The Tomorrow Plan.  He 
said there it was a five stage process.  Cars are the dominant mode of transportation and 
we have over 150 miles of recreational trails.  The website is Ideas.thetomorrowplan.com. 

Marge gave the Treasurer’s report.  We have a total balance of $1,064.50 in the bank; 
$632.55 is balance from the grant, and $431.85 is our operating expenses.   
 
The minutes were reviewed.  Correction to the minutes by Jim Bush:  where it said DMACC 
moved into East High, it should read that students and staff moved into East High in April 
1912.  Linda expanded on Habitat for Humanity and the Homestead Group for Marylyn 
Bruce.  Motion to approve the minutes with the corrections noted was made by Jim Bush, 
second by Norm Kamm.  Motion was approved.   
 
It isn’t too late to sign up for the Leadership classes.   
 
Introductions were made around the table.   
 
The next board meeting will be Saturday, March 31st, and our next meeting will be on 
Monday, April 2nd.   
 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Marge Ramsey 
Secretary/Treasurer 

http://ideas.thetomorrowplan.com/

